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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

 

 

Monday 19th November 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am writing to clarify our existing and continuing expectation regarding pupils’ hair.  

Hair that is longer than chin length must be tied back throughout the school day. All of the hair must be tied 

back not just the top section with a dark coloured, plain hair band or scrunchie. If children have shorter 

sections of hair near the front due to layering, they may use small, plain hair clips to secure these sections. 

Fringes are perfectly fine but please ensure that your child can see beneath their fringe. 

We feel that this is the best approach for a primary school to take for many reasons. These include: 

 The need to minimise/reduce the spread of head lice 

 Health and Safety  

 The need to limit distractions within lessons 

 To ensure smart presentation in line with our uniform policy 
 

This expectation applies across all classes and if children do not have their hair tied back, they will be 

asked by staff to tie it back. We will have spare hair bands in school in case children do not have their own. 

We will help children to tie their hair back if they cannot do it themselves. 

 

Kind Regards, 

GDay 

Miss Georgina Day 

Headteacher 
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Our Uniform Expectations 

White polo shirt, blouse or shirt 
School sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece 

Grey trousers/skirt/pinafore dress  
Black, navy or white socks/tights 

Plain black, flat, school shoes – no fashion boots, canvas shoes, baseball boots etc. 
Wellington boots and a waterproof jacket for outdoor learning (ideally kept in school all week but can be brought into school 

daily) 
 

Optional warm weather alternative: Grey shorts/blue gingham dress 
 

Long hair should be tied back at all times with a plain hair band or scrunchie 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Additional uniform option: 
School fleece and/or reversible jacket 

 

Our PE uniform: 
Pale blue polo shirt with school logo, navy blue shorts, 
plain black or white plimsolls (for indoor P.E.) and plain 

black, navy or white trainers. 
A school sweatshirt and navy blue jogging bottoms may 

be worn in cold weather. 
 
 
 
 
 


